Moscow Food Co-op Monthly Board of Directors’ Meeting
Tuesday, August 9, 2011

6:00 pm

Present: Andrika Kuhle, Sheryl Hagen-Zakarison, Donal Wilkinson, Kimberly Vincent, Jamie Bentley, Mark Mumford; Deb Reynolds, Joan McDougall, Theresa Nuhn (Interim GM Team); Christine Locker (Admin. Assist.)
Absent: n/a
Guests: Marcia Gossard, Tim Knowles-Smith, Bill Beck, Lida Saskova
Check-In
Andrika would like to formally acknowledge Christine Locker’s stellar and professional performance as the Board’s Administrative Assistant.  She will be missed.
Member Forum

Bill Beck has come to the meeting to publically thank Christine for her service to the BOD and to share his perspective as a member-owner who is no longer serving on the BOD – a perspective that he always tried to understand while serving on the BOD.  He has realized, in looking at the posted meeting agenda and minutes that it is hard to be an informed member without attending the meetings, and he feels the BOD is not making it any easier for member-owners to be informed.  The BOD will take his comments into consideration.
Lida Saskova has come to present the idea (previously emailed to the BOD and Carol) of podcasting the BOD meetings live and archiving them so member-owners can go back and listen to past meetings.  The Co-op has the technology, and it comes at almost no cost.
ACTION: Jamie will follow up with Lida, as she has already begun looking into the issue.
Study & Engagement

Postponed until next month.  Kim gave the BOD a reminder of their assignment for the September meeting.  (“Financial Reports and Trends” page from The LEADer; first and last column only)
ACTION: Christine will email an electronic copy of this worksheet to everyone.

Consent Agenda

Minutes: Motion to accept the minutes as presented, seconded, passed (6-0 with 1 abstention)
GM Compliance Reports (B6 and B8): Discussion of and voting on B8 will be moved to the business agenda to allow for some discussion.
Brief Announcements and Action Items Follow-Up

ACTION: Andrika will be in touch with Kay Keskinen regarding facilitation for future BOD meetings.
Donal and Mark’s item (joint committee meeting between Elections and Policy & Bylaw) still needs to be completed.
Confirm Agenda

Business Agenda

GM Financial Reports: The BOD requests that Deb use uniform colors on all of the financial graphs and commented that the graphs really help everyone have a better understanding of the finances.
There was one follow-up question about YTD income and net losses.  These losses are normal for June; there was a net loss last year, as well.  June is when many people leave town, and it is also a natural time to conduct maintenance.

A brief discussion regarding the deli’s numbers on the profit and loss sheet followed.
Motion to accept the financials and find them in compliance, seconded, passed (7-0).
News Release Protocols: Bill London believed it beneficial for the BOD to understand the procedure that he and Msarcia Gossard follow for media relations and news protocols.  Every month, Marcia puts out several press releases to local newspapers and radio stations; there is always one big release every month on art, music, free activities, donation programs, major promotions, etc.  These releases are reviewed by Bill and Marcia, then sent to a list of about 40 different contacts.

The program has been very successful and provides regular publicity, communicates values and successes, keeps the Co-op name recognized, helps with outreach and new members/customers, and distinguishes the Co-op’s image and brand from other stores in the area.
GM Team would like to thank Marcia for her work and will pass on how important her work is to the new GM.

ACTION: Jamie and Marcia will exchange contact information so Jamie can become the BOD’s media liaison in cases of special events.
Participating Member Program Update: Sequoia will be leaving her position as Participating Member Coordinator and returning to the Wellness Department.  She has done a fabulous job of taking directives from the BOD and using the program that was already in place in order to set up a robust and successful participating member program.  There will be a new coordinator hired this fall.
The BOD then moved into a discussion regarding the disparity between participating members’ discount tiers.  The BOD recommends another meeting with Sequoia and the Bylaw and Policy committee
ACTION: Christine will post the colunteer ad hoc committee report on the Wiki.

Motion to accept B6 and find it in compliance, seconded, passed (7-0).
Discussion of Policy B8: Motion to accept this report as amended and find it in compliance, seconded, the floor was opened for discussion.  Passed (7-0).
ACTION: This policy needs to be sent to committee to be reworded.

Generally speaking, the report provided a lot of useful information, but there is some concern that the report is missing the impact marketing and outreach expenses has on the store; it would be beneficial to see details on planning assumptions before increasing the budget for these two things.

The GM team feels that outreach and marketing expenses are operational choices and, therefore, should not have to be justified to the BOD.

It was suggested that a policy be written on the outreach program so the GM has to report back to the BOD.

Fall Retreat Meeting Dates:

Kim needs some possible weekends in November/December to go to Puffer Butte.  November 4-6 or December 2-4 are tentative dates.  Kim will try for the December date first.
ACTION: Jamie will call Puffer Butte (Field Springs State Park) regarding reservations in the small lodge; Donal has the contact information.

The BOD went into executive session at 7:36.
Notes taken by Christine Locker

Next meeting will be Tuesday, September 13th in the Fiske Room of the 1912 Center.

NOTE that, beginning in September, dinner will begin at 6:00 pm, and the meeting will begin at 6:30 pm.
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